









Village of Grand Cane
January 7, 2025, Minutes

Regular meeting of the Board of Aldermen convened at 5:30 pm in Grand Cane Village Hall. Present were Mayor Marsha Richardson and Aldermen’s Meek, Davis and Campbell. There were 5 guests present.

Clayton Davis made a motion to accept the minutes as read, 2nd from Ed Campbell. Motion Carried.

Clayton Davis made a motion to pay the bills, 2nd from Ed Campbell. Motion Carried.

Ed Campbell made a motion to approve the financials, 2nd from Rhonda Meek, Motion Carried.

On-Going Business

No reports

New Business

Maura Gardner presented the year-end financial report.  We had a good year, and it was a good report.

There was additional discussion concerning the lease renewal of the quilt shop.

The clerk stated that a resolution would be needed for the next LGAP funding.  This authorizes Mayor Richardson to submit an application.

Reports & Votes

HGCA is discussing several things for the new year.

Village Cuisine will be having a few soft openings before they officially open.  This will help train the new staff.

During public comments, Mr. Campbell stated that WWD1 had cancelled their contract with the GC water system.  They will no longer be reading the meters or testing the water.

Clayton Davis made a motion to table the vote on the lease renewal for the quilt shop until the February meeting, 2nd from Ed Campbell. Motion Carried.

Ed Campbell made a motion to authorize Mayor Richardson to submit an application for LGAP funding for additional parking in the Village and by the park, as well as a break away border for the Welcome signs, 2nd from Clayton Davis. Motion Carried,

Ed Campbell made a motion to adjourn, 2nd from Clayton Davis, Motion Carried.

The next Board of Aldermen meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 4, 2025, at 5:30 pm in Grand Cane Village Hall, 8356 Old Hwy 171, Grand Cane, LA 71032.




_________________________________________	____________________________________
Marsha Richardson, Mayor				Ann-Marie Eaves, LMMC 
